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Greetings from the Ohio House of Representatives! The 
beginning of the summer season provides a good opportunity 
to recap activities at the House and around our community. 
 
The United Negro College Fund (UNCF) Toledo Mayor’s 
Luncheon was a great success. I was proud to speak at the 
event about the good work the UNCF does and why it is 
necessary. Providing pathways to college for those who may 
not otherwise have any is admirable work  and I was honored 
to be able to show my support.  
 
The 2024-2025 Operating Budget is undergoing further 
deliberations in Conference Committee to sort out differences 
between the House and the Senate. I am continuing to 
advocate to fully fund our public schools, fund Ohio’s food 
banks, and to bring necessary resources to northwest Ohio.   
 
On June 19th, we observed Juneteenth. Juneteenth is an 
opportunity to celebrate African American people, our culture, 
history, and our ongoing contributions in the tireless fight for 
equality, democracy, freedom, and justice. What better time to 
reflect upon the past while crafting a bigger and brighter 
future. We have come this far by faith… and the journey 
continues… keep the faith! 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact my office with any questions, 
comments or concerns.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Elgin Rogers, Jr. 

 

(614) 466-1401    

rep44@ohiohouse.gov 

UNCF Toledo Mayor’s Luncheon 

Our children are our future. On Na-
tional Children's Day, we reflected 
on the challenges many children 
around our state and country face. 
We need to ensure our children 
have access to a quality public edu-
cation, food on the table, and a fu-
ture to be hopeful about.  



Photo Gallery  

Lance Woodworth from 

Destination Toledo  
Doug Kaufman at 

the Wood County 

Senior Center  

Members of the Lucas County Work-

force Development Board 

Andrea Price and ladies of Alpha Kappa 

Alpha 

Congresswoman Marcy Kaptur and representatives 

from NeighborWorks 

Press conference in support of the Ohio Mari-

time Assistance Program 


